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Mandy—Prevention Coordinator                      

For many of us, the holiday season is 

a time of plenty. With plenty of food, 

family, and gifts abound, we are rich 

with the warmth of Christmastime (as 

illustrated by this rather incriminating 

photo of our First Annual Ugly Sweater 

Party!). 

However, this plentitude is not shared 

by all. The most wonderful time of the 

year is often at odds with the harsh 

realities of fear, familial disruption, 

and extreme poverty faced by families 

who have been torn apart by domestic 

violence. Many of these families have 

nothing. This fact, coupled with deep 

emotional wounds and shattered 

dreams of love and home, leaves 

some of our clients feeling very lost 

during this time of year.  

Fortunately, this is also the season of 

giving. While material possessions can 

never heal the hearts ravaged by    

violence, human kindness has the 

power to transform the entire season. 

With this in mind, Hope Crisis Center 

readily takes the opportunity to      

connect generous donors to deserving 

families each December.  

This year, thanks to an outpouring of 

support from Laura Tuma and family, 

Risky’s Sports Bar and Grill, the 

Churchill/Hinman family and a few 

other monetary donors, four families 

served by Hope Crisis Center received  

a little bit of Christmas cheer. Our   

donors showered these sixteen       

individuals with gifts like warm winter 

clothes, mp3 players, Barbie dolls,  

baby items, kitchen appliances, and 

more!  

 

As the New Year offers a time of 

pause and reflection, Hope Crisis  

Center would like to sincerely thank all 

of our donors who, throughout the 

year, have supplied our clients with 

the things they need and deserve. We 

couldn't do our work without you! 

in·sight ~ (n) an instance of apprehending the 

true nature of a thing, esp. through intuitive  

understanding  

Hope Crisis Center and Friends Spread  Holiday Cheer! 
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Taking Stalking Seriously  

What: Put Your Foot Down Against Sexual Assault 10K Run and 2 Mile Run/Walk  

When: April 27, 2013 

Where: Fairbury City Park 

What Else: Rock Against Rape Concert 

When: May 18, 2013 

Where: Riskyõs Sports BarñBeatrice, NE 

Cari-Sexual Assault Advocate 

January is stalking awareness month. The purpose of this month is to dispel the myths surrounding this    

pervasive and frightening issue. While many people may incorrectly appraise stalking as merely an             

annoyance, this is not the reality for victims. Stalking involves repeated, obsessive, or threatening behaviors 

directed toward specific person. These invasive behaviors may consist of observance, harassment, or I       

irrational obsession. If you or someone you know is being stalked, it is important to take immediate action: 

 Meet with a victim advocate. Advocates can provide victim’s rights information, help construct a safety 

plan, and assist in building a solid stalking case. 

 Tell the stalker to stop any kind of personal contact. Ideally, this should be done in the presence of a wit-

ness. Document the date and time that this occurs, and do not initiate further contact. If unwanted con-

tact continues, record the details in a journal. 

 Save all physical evidence, including text messages, voice mails, letters, envelopes, gifts, and notes. 

 Alert those you trust. 

 Do not isolate yourself. 

 Never underestimate the potential danger of a stalker! 

Help is available! Hope Crisis Center can provide victims with resources and support. To find out more, 

please call our 24 hour crisis line at 1-877-388-HOPE(4673) or visit our website at www.hopecrisiscenter.org. 
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Jen—Victim Advocate 

Hope Crisis Center has many fun awareness 

events coming up in the next several months! On 

April 27th, the 9th annual ‘Put Your Foot Down 

Against Sexual Assault’ 10K run and 2 mile run/

walk will be held at Fairbury City Park in          

recognition of Sexual Assault Awareness Month. 

Not only does this event provide the opportunity to 

get active and moving with your family and friends, 

but it also serves to honor victims and survivors of 

sexual violence. Following the completion of the 

run/walk, there will be a pancake feed and        

distribution of many great prizes and awards    

generously donated by local businesses. What a 

worthwhile way for you to complete your Saturday 

workout! 

Another upcoming Hope Crisis Center event is the 

annual Rock Against Rape concert, which will be 

held outside of Risky’s Sports Bar & Grill in        

Beatrice on the evening of May 18th. This exciting 

event provides local bands with the opportunity to 

show off their amazing talents. 

There will be a $5 cover charge to get into the 

event.  Raffle tickets will be sold during the event 

by Hope Crisis Center staff and volunteers. Names 

will be drawn throughout the night for various   

prizes donated by local establishments. Come   

support the cause by enjoying a fun-filled evening 

of quality entertainment and exciting raffle prizes.   

It is important to remember that these events 

serve to bring awareness to the prevalence of   

domestic and sexual violence occurring in our 

communities. The profits gained as a result of 

these events directly influences our agency’s    

ability to provide quality client services. Therefore, 

your support is greatly appreciated! Mark your   

calendars and plan to attend our events on April 

27th and May 18th! 

For Those About to Run and Rock 

Against Rape, We Salute You!  
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February is Teen Dating Violence Awareness Month!  

Mandy—Prevention Coordinator 

Every advocate’s dream is to someday put themselves out of business. One day, if we continue to work     

faithfully and tirelessly, violence will no longer plague our communities. There will no longer be a need for   

advocates, protection orders, and  rape kits. There will no longer be tears and bruises and frantic calls in the 

middle of the night. Someday, if we work together, our job descriptions will become antiquated relics from 

darker days past.  

This is my dream. I feel very fortunate to be in a position that allows me to chase this dream every day. As 

Hope Crisis Center’s Prevention Coordinator, I travel all around our seven county service area visiting schools, 

churches, organizations, and even correctional facilities in an effort to plant the seeds of change. I sincerely 

believe that in order to eradicate violence once and for all, we must first invest in widespread education,    

discussion, and critical assessment of our cultural norms. Until we understand and address the core elements 

of this social issue, we will struggle with interpersonal violence indefinitely.  

If you are interested in learning more about these issues and joining in this movement, please consider    

hosting a Hope Crisis Center presentation for your school, workplace, church, or organization. These presenta-

tions are completely free of charge and can be modified to fit your time constraints. Please see page six for a 

list of some of our most popular topics. If you would like more information or are interested in scheduling a 

presentation, please contact Mandy at 402-729-2570 or prevention@hopecrisiscenter.org.  

A Peaceful Future Begins With Education 

Amanda—Victim Advocate 

February is National Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Month! With February right 

around the corner, there has never been a better time to educate yourself! Teen Dating Violence is 

defined as the act or threat of violence by one member of an unmarried teen couple on the other 

member, typically within the context of a dating relationship. This includes any form of sexual,     

physical, verbal, and/or emotional abuse. 

Over the past two decades, our society has gained more and more awareness of Domestic Violence. 

However, this term usually  evokes images of adult women and children as victims. Oftentimes we 

forget that violence can happen in teen relationships as well. As a result, this problem has been     

labeled "The Hidden Epidemic."  

It has been reported that one in three young people are affected by Teen Dating Violence. According 

to surveys conducted by Liz Claiborne Inc. and the Family Violence Prevention Fund, 80% of teens 

know of someone who has been controlled by a dating partner and more than half of college women 

reported having a friend who has experienced violence or abuse in a relationship.  

The reality of Teen Dating Violence is frightening. Please talk to your son or daughter about dating 

violence and healthy relationships today. For more information, contact Hope Crisis Center at             

1-877-388-HOPE(4673) or visit our website at www.hopecrisiscenter.org.  
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Client Needs  

Combatting violence and 

supporting survivors is a 

community effort. Hope 

Crisis Center cannot do it 

without you! Helping cou-

rageous women and     

children to safety is the 

cornerstone of what we do. 

In order to provide for their 

basic needs, we rely      

extensively on the         

generosity of donors. If you 

would like to contribute to 

our cause, please consider 

donating items from the 

list provided! 

Hope Crisis  

Center Wish List:  

 ¢ƻƛƭŜǘ ǇŀǇŜǊ 

 ¢ǊŀǎƘ ōŀƎǎ 

 tƭŀǎǝŎ ŦƻǊƪǎ 

 {ǘƻǊŀƎŜ ōŀƎǎ 

 IŀƴŘ ǎƻŀǇ 

 5ƛǎƘ ǘƻǿŜƭǎ 

 .ŀǘƘ ǘƻǿŜƭǎ 

 /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ 

Community Education 
The following is a list of popular presentation 

topics offered free of charge by Hope Crisis   

Center: 

 Introduction to Hope Crisis Centerõs Services 

 Domestic Violence: Power and Control 

 Dating Violence: Topics for Teens 

 Sexual Assault: What You Should Know 

 Good Touch/Bad Touch (Elementary) 

 Good Touch/Bad Touch Parent Orientation 

 Bullying (Elementary and High School) 

If you are interested in having a presentation for 

your classroom, church group, organization 

meeting, or workplace, please contact Mandy at 

402-729-2570 or                                               

prevention@hopecrisiscenter.org.  
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Donations 

We at Hope Crisis Center would like to sincerely 

thank everyone who donated during the months of 

October, November, and December! Thank you for 

making a difference in the lives of battered women 

and children. Your generosity is greatly appreciated! 

We apologize if your name has been inadvertently 

omitted from our list!   

Paul Aden-Fairbury, NE 

Alpha Delta Kappa-Fairbury, NE 

American Lutheran Church-Fairbury, NE 

Beatrice Community Hospital-Beatrice, NE 

Becky and MacKenzie Billesbach-DeWitt, NE 

Belvidere United Church of Christ-Hebron, NE 

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Nebraska- Omaha, NE 

Darcy Brown-Fairbury, NE 

Bruce Swartz Agency Inc-Fairbury, NE 

Jim Cossart DDS-Hebron, NE 

Nick and Deborah Covey-Beatrice, NE 

Gail and Sylvia Cross-Fairbury, NE 

Crete Foodmart-Crete, NE 

Trent and Tamara Deepe-Hebron, NE 

Eagles Club--Crete, NE 

Edward Jones Investments-Fairbury, NE 

Edward Jones-Beatrice, NE 

Jerry and Sharon Ebke-Fairbury, NE 

Sharon Elgert-Fairbury, NE 

First National Bank of Fairbury– Fairbury, NE 

First Tri County Bank-Swanton, NE 

Carl and Delores Franzen-York, NE 

Arla Fryer-Fairbury, NE 

Marla Furrow-Fairbury, NE 

Humboldt Tablerock Steinauer Preschool-Humboldt, 

NE 

Hebron Memorial Funeral Home-Hebron, NE 

Hebron United Methodist Women-Hebron, NE 

Hill Home Furnishings-Beatrice, NE 

Sheri and Dick Hinman-Fairbury, NE 

Joyce Holes-Fairbury, NE 

Greg and Kristie Holoch-York, NE 

Pat Klaumann-Hebron, NE 

Brittney Kroeker-Jansen, NE 

KUTT—Fairbury, NE 

Lutheran Church of Diller-Diller, NE 

Marcy’s Hallmark-Fairbury, NE 

Kyle and Bev Mays-Crete, NE 

Maytag Laundry and Car Wash-Beatrice, NE 

Stacey McLaughlin-Hebron, NE 

Jan Meredith-Hubbell, NE 

MH Paint and Body-Fairbury, NE 

Delbert and Anna Meyer-York, NE 

Janice Oltman-Gibson-Fairbury, NE 

Paddock Lane Elementary School and Preschool-

Beatrice, NE 

PEO Chapter FM-Pickrell, NE 

Plymouth Congregational Church-Crete, NE 

Plymouth Electric-Plymouth, NE 

Jay and Kristi Peterson-Fairbury, NE 

Jane Pretzer--Diller, NE 

Janet Place-Fairbury, NE 

Trina Rogge-Fairbury, NE 

Rotary Club of Hebron-Hebron, NE 

Sandman Family Foundation--Diller, NE 

Barbara Schmidt-Fairbury, NE 

Schultis and Son Inc-Fairbury, NE 

Fern Snider-Fairbury, NE 

Chuck and Kris Stone-Endicott, NE 

Thayer County Courthouse-Hebron, NE 

United Methodist Women-Exeter, NE 

Bill Welch and Laura Redoutey-Fairbury, NE 

Women of the ELCA St. John Lutheran Church-

Beatrice, NE 

Making a difference has never been more convenient!  

You can now donate online! Just visit www.hopecrisiscenter.org 

and click the red heart  icon to make a contribution! 
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Donations  



 

Find us on the web @ 

www.hopecrisiscenter.org 

 

 

 

 

For Newsletter Information Contact: 

Administrative Office 

PO BOX 365 

425 F Street 

Fairbury, NE 68352 

Phone: 402.729.2570 

Fax:  402.729.2572 

E-mail: chinman@hopecrisiscenter.org 

 

Beatrice Outreach Office 

Phone: 402.223.6635 

Crete Outreach Office 

Phone: 402.826.5727 

Seward Outreach Office 

Phone: 402-643-3056 

 

 

 

Toll-Free Confidential Crisis Line 

1.877.388.HOPE (4673) 

www.hopecrisiscenter.org 

http://nosilencenoviolence2.tumblr.com/ 

Find us on Facebook 

Hope Crisis Center is a non-profit 

organization committed to empowering 

victims of domestic violence and sexual 

assault as well as our communities 

through advocacy, education, and 

confidential emergency services.  

 

Heather Reeson-Lambert, Crete 

Board President 

Sandy Reikofski, Fairbury 

Vice-President 

Jeremy Christiansen, Fairbury 

Treasurer 

Wendy Elston, Seward 

Secretary 

Heidi Gubanyi, Seward 

Member 

 

Tyler Weishahn, Beatrice 

Member 

Dennis Bryars, Beatrice 

Member  

Josie Filipi, Western 

Member 

*If you would be interested in serving on Hope 

Crisis Center’s Board of Directors, please contact 

Carmen at our Administrative Office 

402.729.2570  

 

Carmen - Executive Director 

Mindy- Program Manager 

Cari - Sexual Assault Advocate 

Elvira - Bi-lingual Victim Advocate,  

Saline County 

 

Mandy- Prevention Coordinator 

Darcy -  Victim Advocate, Gage County 

Amanda-  Victim Advocate, Fillmore,  

Thayer, and Jefferson Counties 

Jennifer - Victim Advocate/Victim  

Assistance, York & Seward Counties 

If you would like to receive this publication as an e-version only, please  

e-mail Mandy at prevention@hopecrisiscenter.org with your request. 

Please recycle - Share this Newsletter with others!  

Board of Directors: 

Staff: 

http://nosilencenoviolence2.tumblr.com/

